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Number of lawmakers won’t change due to small shifts in population
By Bill Brown 

Published: May 17, 2011, 12:00 AM

Updated: May 17, 2011, 6:30 AM 

BATAVIA — There will be no changes in district boundaries or the number of legislators in Genesee County with only small shifts in population recorded in the 2010 census. 

Charles N. Zambito, who has served on the Legislature since 2002 and was named county attorney last year, said the Legislature’s more than five decades of a weighted voting process makes boundary changes unnecessary. 

The major shift in population was in the city and Town of Batavia, where the city lost 800 residents and the town picked up about the same number. This would give additional weighted votes to Legislator Mary Pat Hancock, who represents the town, and pose a loss among the city’s three members. 

Hancock has the largest number of weighted votes, 47 of 326. The three city legislators share a total of 82, a number that could drop by two. 

The city lost 5 percent of its population and the town gained 15 percent. 

However, much of that was caused by the new Federal Detention Center and additional student housing at Genesee Community College. 

The current Legislature and weighted voting, which is rarely used, was born in 1968 as the result of a lawsuit challenging that the county did not meet the “one man one vote” ruling of the U. S. Supreme Court. 

It replaced a 19-member Board of Supervisors with representatives from the 13 towns and six city wards. 
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